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The Southern Alberta Chapter of the PNA had its first post pandemic gathering in December. 

Thirty two people attended the holiday luncheon which was held at the Kerby Centre in Calgary.  

At our February meeting, we distributed nomination forms to fill the vice-president’s position. 

Only two nominations were received and both were for Ellen Armstrong who accepted. Thank 

you Ellen for taking on this vital role. 

 

Thanks also to Libby Northrop who joined Ellen at the PNA Day Retiree Recruitment event held 

at the CBC Calgary building in March. They spoke to several employees nearing retirement 

about the PNA and the benefits of joining. Our Chapter has 78 members. 

 

Bob Forrow, the regional president, attended our lunch in May and shared the details of a 

national meeting he attended the previous  month.  

Our thanks to Jeff Collins who phones individual members on their birthday to bring greetings 

on behalf of the PNA. Thanks also go to our executive team for checking up on the well-

being of those members who are unable to attend meetings either in person or online. 
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